

Coptic Orthodox Patriarchate Diocese of Mississauga, Vancouver and Western Canada Saint Mina's Coptic Orthodox Church - Hamilton, Ontario, Canada

πιμανιπατριαρχης νηθευνχημο νορθόδοξος πιμανιθπισκόπος ντε μισίσαζα νέω φανκογφέρ νέω πεμέντ ντε κανάδα Τέκκδησια ντε πιασίος αββά Uhna - δαμίδτον, οντάριο, κανάδα

َ مَلْ ِيَرْكَيَةُ الْأَقْبِلِطِ الْأَرْثُوذَكُسَ - إِيمَارِشِية مِيسِيسَاجَا وَفَاتْكُوفَى وَغَرْبُ كَنْدَا كَيْبَسَةِ الشَّهِيدِ الْعَظِيمِ عَارِهِينَا العَجَايِبَى - هَامِيلُنُونِ، أُوفَنَارِي، كَنْدَا



Saturday, December 2, 2023

السبت، ۲ دیسمبر ۲۰۲۳م.

Dear Beloved Congregation,

I trust this letter finds you all in good health and spirits. It's with immense joy and gratitude that I reach out to you today to share the progress we've made in the past few

months since we launched our new extension project.

First and foremost, I want to express my deepest appreciation to each one of you who has contributed in any way to this project. Your prayers, time, and financial support have not only brought us closer to our goals but have also strengthened the bonds of our church family.

This extension project will include 10 additional Sunday school rooms, a brand-new multi-purpose hall named after The Late Thrice Blessed Pope Shenouda III, expanded parking facilities, and a larger chapel under the name of Archangel Michael to accommodate weekday liturgies, prayer gatherings, and worship services.

We are excited to announce that we've taken significant steps forward in realizing our dreams. Our engagement with the bank for the mortgage is progressing well, and we anticipate hearing back this month. Your continued prayers for a favorable outcome are earnestly sought, as we place our trust in the hands of the Almighty.

Additionally, we have initiated discussions with the city regarding the necessary approvals for the project. Your prayers for the approval process are invaluable.

احبائي في الرب،

أتمنى أن تصلكم هذه الرسالة وأنتم جميعًا فى أتم صحة روحية وجسدية. نشكر الله متهالين ويسرنا أن نشارككم اخبار التقدم الرائع الذي حققناه في الشهور الماضية منذ خطابنا السابق.

أولاً وقبل كل شيء، اريد ان اعبر عن شكري العميق لكل واحد منكم ساهم بأي شكل من الأشكال في هذا المشروع سواء بالصلوات أو الوقت أو الدعم المالى مما قربنا من أهدافنا وقوى رابطة المحبة بيننا.

كما أعلن، المشروع يشمل ١٠ فصول جديدة لمدارس الأحد واجتماعات الشباب والخريجين مع إضافة قاعة متعددة الأغراض على اسم المتنيح البابا شنودة الثالث وأيضا إضافة ل١٠٤ أماكن لركن السيارات لاستيعاب الزيادة العددية والزوار، وكذلك كنيسة على اسم رئيس الملائكة الجليل ميخائيل لصلوات القداس الإلهي في أيام الأسبوع وأيضا لخدمات الكنيسة المختلفة

ونحب أن نحيطكم علما بالخطوات التي تمت. بالنسبة للتعامل مع البنك من أجل القرض اللازم للمشروع فإن الخطوات تسير بشكل جيد، ونتوقع الرد من البنك خلال هذا الشهر على أمل أن نكمل المقدم المالى المطلوب. نحن بحاجة إلى صلواتكم المستمرة وتعضيدكم السخى من أجل نتيجة إيجابية، حيث نضع ثقتنا في يد القدير.

بالإضافة إلى ذلك، قمنا ببدء محادثات مع السلطات المحلية بشأن الموافقات اللازمة بشأن هذا المشروع. نطلب صلواتكم في إتمامها على خير.



"The God of heaven Himself will prosper us; therefore we His servants will arise and build" (Nehemiah 2:20)

As we stand on the brink of a new year, I want to encourage each one of you to consider making a contribution to our extension project in these upcoming weeks. Every donation, regardless of size, brings us closer to our goal and contributes to the growth and flourishing of our church community.

Methods of Donations:

- Monthly commitment (Direct Deposit, credit card, paypal, post-dated checks)
- Lump sum donation (Cash, personal checks, credit card, paypal, e-transfer to accounting@stminahamilton.ca)
- Loans
- Employer matching donation

Any contributions received before December 31 will be included in the tax receipt issued by the church in February.

Once again, thank you for your incredible support thus far. May the Lord bless each one of you abundantly.

Fr. Metias Said Ibrahim
Priest, Saint Mina's Coptic Orthodox Church
Hamilton, Ontario - Canada

"إِنَّ إِلَهَ ٱلسَّمَاءِ يُعْطِينَا ٱلنَّجَاحَ، وَنَحْنُ عَبِيدُهُ نَقُومُ وَنَبْنِي" (نَحَمْيَا ٢: ٢٠)

ونحن نقترب من نهاية هذا العام، يسرنا أن نشجع كل واحد منكم على المشاركة في تجميع المقدم المالي المطلوب. كل تبرع، بغض النظر عن حجمه، يقربنا أكثر من هدفنا ويسهم في نمو وازدهار شعبنا المبارك.

طرق التبرع:

- التزام شهري (تحويل مباشر، بطاقة ائتمان، بايبال، شيكات مؤرخة)
- تبرع نقدي (نقدًا، شيكات شخصية، بطاقة ائتمان، بايبال، تحويل بنكي إلى accounting@stminahamilton.ca) - قروض
 - التبرع مع مساهمة جهة العمل

أي تبرع يتم استلامه قبل نهاية ديسمبر سيتم تضمينه في إيصال الضرائب الذي ستصدره الكنيسة في فبراير.

مرة أخرى، شكرًا لتعضيدكم. الرب يبارك كل واحد منكم ويعوضكم بالسمائيات عوضا عن الأرضيات والأبديات عوضا عن الزمنيات.

أبونا متياس سعيد إبراهيم كاهن كنيسة الشهيد العظيم مارمينا العجايبي هاميلتون، أو نتاريو - كندا

